
MVHC Minutes

3/8/18

In attendance: Lisa Scannell, Jill Lane, Rebecca Solway


The meeting was called to order at 6:45 P.M. Minutes from the January meeting were 
read and approved.


Treasurer’s Report: Operating: $5,311.43 ($10,780.10, total cash in operating - 
$5,518.52, scholarship money); Junior: $7,887.11; CD: $16,984.49 - matures 3/29/18 
for 12 months. We have a 10 day grace period after that, or the CD automatically rolls 
over.


There was a discussion of the Ag Society’s new policies for renting the show grounds, 
and how it would work for the Horse Council when scheduling horse shows. Lisa has 
paperwork for the Dressage show we are planning for June, and is working on the 
insurance certificates.


Committee Updates:


Hunter: Rebecca Solway reported that she is setting up a meeting for Sunday, 3/11 to 
plan the hunter shows for this season. She also inquired about the possibility of having 
online entry forms that could then be used to generate the class lists for the shows.


Dressage: Jen Rand has planned a show for June 17 with judge Crystal Taylor.


Education: Adam Bailey’s presentation on the Alexander Technique at the February 
meeting was very successful, with 12 people participating.


Old Business:

We need to remind people that if they join or renew their memberships by March 31, 
they will be entered in a drawing for a mystery prize.


New Business:

Jill reported that the MV Community Horse Center had one of their ponies pass away 
today. A donation will be sent in Star’s memory to the MSPCA at Nevin’s Farm.


The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 P.M. 


